POW Parent Council Meeting
Tuesday, October 27, 2015

MINUTES

Update on Parent Council Mandate

We are constructing our PC Mandate (our goals to be an effective Parent Council).  We would like to put a Parent Survey together to gage the priorities and opinions of our community of parents, using the “Stop, Start & Continue” template.  This survey will help us construct the PC Mandate, as well as provide us with a contact email if parents would like to be kept informed of upcoming event and volunteer opportunities.

Update on the Chocolate Fundraiser

Amber spoke with the rep from Worlds Finest and got all of the information needed to plan this fundraiser.  In light of the current Job Action restrictions, we have decided to wait until February to proceed.  The monies raised will go toward End of Year Class Trips.  Information will go out to parents well before the start date.
Parent Involvement Conference (PIC)

This event is scheduled for November 4th, at Eden High School.  We can help with rides/carpooling.

PRINCIPALS REPORT
School Improvement Planning…

· Increase student achievement in literacy & numeracy.
· Learning will be deepened though balanced programming that includes authentic and meaningful student inquiry.

Strategies – Tutors in the classroom (Brock/NC Education Students), Rotary Club contrubtions to expand take-home reading books and reading groups.

School Upgrades…

· Increased lighting in the back of the school

· Local Police Officer will increase presence in our neighborhood, including occasional visits to POW during school hours to encourage positive interactions between students and authorities.  

· Continuing transform our Library into a Learning Commons by adding more comfortable seating and relocating the computers.  Shifting to more portable technology (ex. adding laptops).
Job Action Update

· Progress Report have been postponed, however, parents should not be surprised if their child is struggling in certain areas as the staff is working to keep us aware of such issues as they arise.

· Extracurricular Activities are also postponed until an agreement is reached.

· Labour Relation Updates can be found on the DSBN website.

School Events
Internet Safety Presentation…

· Funded by EFN

· Planned for this coming Spring

· In class presentations broken up into 3 age groups, plus an evening presentation for Families.

Food & Toy Drive…

· Sponsor school will contribute to 7 families in our community.

· We can expand on that by collecting various donations from POW families and local businesses. 

· Parent Volunteers can help facilitate the collection and distribution of goods.

‘Whoville’ Dinner…

· A  catered Turkey Dinner served at POW in the gym for our students.

· Date & details to be discussed.
NEW BUSINESS

Move Night Event & Fundraiser…

· Planned for Thursday, December 3rd at 6:30pm in the gym.

· Holiday themed movie and prizes

· Students can vote for the movie the week leading up to Dec 3rd by coin jars.

· Bake Sale & Raffle earnings will benefit the Food & Toy Drive.

· Free Hot Chocolate

Proposed Garden Club…

· Located along the side wall by the gym doors in the front yard.

· Work along with the Eco Club (Mrs. Crawford) .

· Aiming to have local landscaping businesses involved, and to have the ground prepped for a Spring start.

Appreciation for our 2014/2015 PC Chair…

· Amber Hughes, Mom of Liam, did an amazing job as our Parent Chair last year.  We were able to thank her for all of her time and energy put towards meetings, events and the general atmosphere of our council.  She worked tirelessly to bring local businesses onboard and was a key factor in the success of the events put on by the council.  She will continue her involvement on the council this year as Treasurer, as we welcome Mariel Hatrick, Mom of Madeline, Nick and Nolan, into the role of Chair.
* Our next Parent Council Meeting will be on Tuesday, November 24th at 6pm.  A light dinner will be provided and children are welcome.  You can give us a heads’ up (for meal planning) by rsvp via the email address:  powparentcouncil@gmail.com 
